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Sunday, 14 June 2015 
 
 
The Hon Bob Baldwin, Member for Paterson 
Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister for the Environment 
PO Box 6022, House of Representatives, Parliament House 
Canberra  ACT  2600 (By Express Post) 

PO Box 156, Raymond Terrace, NSW, 2324 
(By Registered Post with Delivery Confirmation) 
Ph: 02 4983 1330; Fax: 02 4987 5444 
By email to: Bob.Baldwin.MP@aph.gov.au 
 
 
 

Dear Mr. Baldwin: 

Re: Your letter number MC15-010646; Senator Birmingham’s letter MC14-19718 

Thank you for your letter dated 1st June 2015 in reply to my letter and report dated 27 
February 2015 to you and Senator the Hon Simon Birmingham. 

Your reply does not address the core points of my letter and report of 27 February. 
These are as follows: 

Firstly, please refer to my report’s pages 19-23 and please (1.0) answer my letter’s 
core question near the bottom of page 1. Please specify (1.1): are you aware of the 
implementation across Australia of the UN’s 1992 Rio Declaration for twenty-first 
century governance since Paul Keating’s government signed it in 1992? If you were not 
previously aware, please advise (1.2) whether or not you support the Declaration’s 
implementation. If you were aware of its implementation, please advise (1.3) whether 
and for what reason you support its implementation given that it has never been 
approved by the Australian parliament and never been informed to the people of 
Australia who have had no opportunity to discuss this severe and unlawful 
infringement of our sovereignty, governance, livelihoods and freedoms. 

Please advise (1.4) whether you are currently still a British citizen. 

Secondly, please address the brazenly false statement in the penultimate paragraph of 
Senator Birmingham’s letter to me dated 18 December 2014 and received by email on 
24 December 2014. It seems likely that Senator Birmingham’s falsity appears to be due 
to his being misled by the Bureau of Meteorology and for which I hold BOM 
responsible. From Senator Birmingham’s email of 20 March 2015 (copy enclosed) it 
seems he is not interested in restoring his integrity and relies upon you to do so. Please 
advise (2.0) what action you have taken and will take to correct the penultimate 
paragraph of Senator Birmingham’s letter, based presumably on the advice from 
what is now your office and/or from BOM. I hope that you agree that this 
fundamental issue of probity is among your position’s primary responsibilities. 

Thirdly, my letter and report of 27 February 2015 makes you aware of the complete 
lack of empirical scientific evidence within BOM and CSIRO for their unfounded 
claim that CO2 from human activity causes harmful global warming and climate 
variability. That is a clear and unequivocal conclusion from federal Freedom of 
Information requests on BOM and on CSIRO’s Chief Executive covering the period 
2005-2013, from replies sent by BOM’s Director and CSIRO’s Chief Executive and 
Group  Executive–Environment  in  response  to  my requests  for  empirical  scientific  
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evidence as proof of human causation, and from detailed investigation of CSIRO and 
BOM reports by myself and other independent engineers and by recognised climate 
scientists. 

Mr. Baldwin, the third paragraph of your letter dated 1st June 2015 is nonsense. None 
of the bodies you name has ever provided any empirical scientific evidence that CO2 
from human activity causes harmful global warming or harmful global climate 
variability. If you disagree, please provide (3.0) the specific location of specific 
evidence upon which you rely. That is, please provide report or book title and date, 
authors’ names, reporting organisation and specific chapter and page numbers. If 
you do not provide such specific location of human causation in the form of empirical 
scientific evidence it will verify that you have no such evidence. 

This is fundamental to honest and competent governance and policy and as you are a 
former management consultant I assume you are aware that sound policy and advice 
must be based on empirical evidence of causation. To do otherwise would be grossly 
negligent or dishonest and, given the facts you have received, it would willfully 
contradict the interests of Australia and of Australians. 

Your fourth paragraph is merely an appeal to authority and not empirical evidence. It is 
unsubstantiated opinion. 

Your letter then embarks in subsequent paragraphs into a justification of Liberal party 
policy that removed the ALP-Greens carbon dioxide tax (and for that voters are 
grateful) and that burdens Australians with Greg Hunt’s Direct Action policy that is 
stealthily putting a price on carbon dioxide. 

Your letter states that your government is committed to reducing Australia’s (carbon 
dioxide) “emissions” yet has no empirical scientific evidence justifying the need for 
destroying Australian industry and jobs by imposing additional costs on energy. My 
reports pages 24-26 detail some of those costs imposed on Australians by Direct Action 
and by the Renewable Energy Target introduced by your Liberal-Nationals government 
under John Howard. These are highly regressive taxes on the poor and are contributing 
to the destruction of Australian industries particularly manufacturing, mining and 
agriculture, and are killing jobs and needlessly hurting our economy. 

I hope that you will demonstrate interest in these matters of Australian sovereignty and 
governance, integrity and the making of sound policy and that these are important to 
you. I look forward to your timely response and remain available to meet with you to 
discuss these issues and to provide further explanation or context for you. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Original personally signed 
 

Malcolm Roberts 
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Enclosures: Email letter dated 20 March from Senator the Hon Simon Birmingham 
        Copy of letter dated 2 April 2015 from Mrs. Jane Prentice MP 

cc: Jane Prentice, Senator the Hon Simon Birmingham, George Christensen, Alex 
Hawke, Senator Matthew Canavan, Senator the Hon George Brandis, Senator Jo 
Lindgren, Senator the Hon Ian Macdonald, Senator James McGrath, Senator Barry 
O’Sullivan, Senator Glenn Lazarus, Senator Cory Bernardi, Mr. Andrew Nikolic, Mr. 
Craig Kelly, Mr. Dennis Jensen, Mr. Luke Simpkins, The Hon Tony Abbott, The Hon 
Warren Truss, Senator Bob Day, Senator John Madigan, Senator David Leyonhjelm, 
and on http://www.climate.conscious.com.au/SBbboh.html 


